Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Department of Transportation, District 5 announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Tuesday, July 24, 2007, Open House, 5:30 p.m.; Formal Presentation, 6:30 p.m.

PLACE: Santa Maria del Mar Catholic Church, Father O’Flaherty Social Hall, 801 North Central Avenue, Flagler Beach, Florida 32136

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This hearing will allow interested persons an opportunity to express their views concerning the location; conceptual design; and social, economic, and environmental effects of the proposed improvements to SR A1A (Oceanshore Boulevard) from south of South 28th Street to south of Osprey Point Drive in Flagler County, Florida, a distance of approximately 5 miles.
The public hearing will be conducted pursuant to Chapters 120 and 339 Florida Statutes; 23 CFR, Part 771; 23 USC, Section 128; and Title VI and Related Statutes of the Civil Rights Acts of 1964 and 1968.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Bob Gleason, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation District Five, 719 South Woodland Boulevard, DeLand, Florida 32720, e-mail bob.gleason@dot.state.fl.us or by telephone (386)943-5390.
